
BOARD OF ASSESSMENT APPEALS 
September 6, 2008 

 
The Board of Assessment Appeals met on Saturday, September 6, 2008 to hear 
appeals on the 2007 motor vehicle Grand List.  Members present were Stephen 
Palmer, Betty Richards and David Harma.  The meeting was called to order at 
9:20 a.m. 
 
The following appeal was heard: 
 
Vincent Faulise – 1979 Chev Pickup M#88403 ID#CCD149B131582 
Mr. Faulise only uses the vehicle on his property to dump leaves.  It is very rarely 
used and the body is rusting.  It is a shortbed and not 4 wheel drive.  He feels the 
value of the pickup is $200. 
 
The Board voted unanimously to reduce the assessment to $350. 
 
The minutes for the April 17, 2008 minutes were unanimously approved as read. 
 
Betty Richards made a motion for Stephen Palmer to be the new Chairman of the 
Board.  David Harma seconded the motion.  It was passed unanimously.   
 
David Harma made a motion for Betty Richards to be the new Secretary.  
Stephen Palmer seconded the motion.  It was passed unanimously. 
 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:15 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Betty Richards 
Secretary 
 


